CITY OF GOLDEN CITY

701 DEPOT AVENUE, P O BOX 127, GOLDEN CITY MO 64748

Tel. 417-537-4351 Fax. 417-537-8593 Email gccityclerk@outlook.com

The Board of Aldermen of the City of Golden City, Missouri met in regular session at 6:00 p.m. on February 1, 2021, at 701 Depot Avenue. Mayor Shannon Higgins presided, and the following members of the Board of Aldermen answered the roll call: Sharon Wingert, Carla Davis, Vicky Jones, Sara Beerly, and Chris Peterson, Linda Welch absent. Other city officials present were City Clerk Barbara Chappell, Deputy City Clerk Breeyn Pettengill, Fire Chief Eric White, and Public Works Director Allen Singer.

<u>MINUTES:</u> Beerly moved, second by Peterson, the minutes of the Regular Session of January 4, 2021, be approved as presented. All in favor, Welch absent. Motion carried.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:

Larry Lewis submitted a letter to the board prior to the meeting. He expressed frustration about the way the late notices were phrased. Mayor Higgins informed the board that the City has since removed the sentence in question.

DEPARTMENTAL REPORTS:

FIRE: Chief White submitted a report before the meeting.

<u>PUBLIC WORKS:</u> Director Singer submitted a report before the meeting. Singer stated that they were having trouble with a gearbox down at the treatment plant. Singer informed the board they were looking into it and they would respond back to the board as soon as they know something more.

<u>SHERIFF DEPARTMENT:</u> No logs were submitted this month. Mayor Higgins stated that he is still trying to get in touch with Sheriff Simpson and that he will have something for the board on the status of the contract next month.

<u>UNFINISHED BUSINESS:</u> Mayor Higgins informed the board that there was a typo on Resolution 01-2021 that was approved and signed at the last meeting. The typo was corrected with the Mayor and five out of six members of the board approving it on Friday because of the time sensitivity. The email correspondence with Anderson Engineering as well as the fixed Resolution were both submitted.

NEW BUSINESS: Discussion was held over the property behind 405 Main Street. No decisions were made. The board set Spring Cleanup for March 26 through April 5 this year. Discussion was held on Condemnations and Mayor Higgins informed the board that building inspector Bud Rogers would be in town on Tuesday to review the previous buildings and let us know where to pick up at.

Jones made a motion to pay the bills, second by Davis, all in favor, Welch absent, motioned carried.

Jones moved, seconded by Davis, the meeting be adjourned. All in favor, Welch absent, motion carried. (19:30)

Breeyn Pettengill, Deputy City Clerk